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(Discussed at May Hertfordshire Executive Committee. To be discussed at June Hertfordshire LMC Subcommittee and with PBC Leads)
Local clinicians support the principle that unnecessary referrals between consultants should be curtailed. However, the GMC document “Good Medical Practice”, which sets out the duties of a doctor registered with the General Medical Council, is clear that all doctors, including consultants, must have the right and clinical freedom to refer patients to another colleague when they feel it is clinically appropriate.  Pressure by management to introduce policies to reduce consultant to consultant referral must take account of the fact that the clinician has a right, indeed a GMC obligation, to refer on should the clinical situation be outwith his or her knowledge or experience. 

PCTs and PBC consortia are under enormous pressure to reduce costs wherever possible. A significant amount of secondary care costs are internally generated by the acute hospital. Kingston Co-operative Initiative, for example, found that 60% of all hospital activity was internally generated
. It is understandable therefore that commissioners of services will want to have more control over this activity and restrictions on consultants referring to each other is one way to do this. Recently, policies have been introduced in hospitals in Bedfordshire and Hertfordshire to restrict all consultant to consultant referrals, and referrals have been passed back to the GP to make the decision whether to re-refer the patient. 
Policies that have been implemented already in secondary care allow for urgent consultant to consultant referrals to take place in circumstances such as cancer. However, GPs report many circumstances when the decision to send the patient back to the GP to be referred to another consultant has been inappropriate and has led to unnecessary delays to patient care, sometimes resulting in unnecessary suffering and deterioration of the patient’s condition.
In discussion, the LMC agreed that – rather than a blanket ban with a few listed exceptions – a policy for consultant to consultant referral should allow for consultants to refer to another consultant where the referral is 

1. urgent, OR

2. for the same episode of care for which the patient was originally referred, and referred by a consultant (not junior staff)
(In Sheffield the consultant to consultant referral policy merely states “no routine unrelated referrals”)

If the referral does not fit into either 1 or 2, then it must be referred back to the GP.
This policy will need to be audited and reviewed on a regular basis (to be determined).
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